




[1864-02-26; letter from Marshall S. Underwood to Prince S. Crowell:] 
             Boston  Feby 26 – 1864 
Dear Sir 
  To my utter Surprize the Com. on Fisheries have to day voted 
”Unanimously” to report “Leave to withdraw” on your petition.   How they 
could arrive at such a result, in view of the facts placed before them I cannot 
conceive; for so far as I heard the evidence it was more overwhelming than I 
had anticipated, though I did not hear all the evidence brot. forward by the 
remonstrants. 
  Mr Crocker though he said the Conclusions were unanimous, also 
assured me he had done what he could for the petitioners. 
  A remonstrance quite numerously signed came up from the No. Shore 
(Cape Ann) since the hearing was closed I think, and whether [over page] 
that has had an effect to change the mind of the com. I cannot tell; but at 
the close of the hearing, from what I gleaned along as the hearing 
progressed I was quite sure of a majority report in your favor. 
  Mr Crocker has promised not to report before Monday, and will delay 
even longer I wish. 
  I called on Mr Sears and he will see the Committee, or some of them 
tomorrow. 
  If we can get two, or even one of the Com. to make a Minority report, I 
should be disposed to give the matter a trial in the House.   It might 
Advertize you if nothing more. 
  I cannot get from any one of the Com. with whom I have spoken, and I 
have talked with at least three of them any direct [next page] inteligent 
reasons for their action.   I think their judgement is fully convinced of the 
propriety and justness of your petition, but through a fear that they may not 
be sustained by their constituents, or something of the kind they fear to act. 
  The most prompt reason offered was “the House would not pass a Bill if 
we reported one” 
  Nothing will be done before Monday, or Tuesday, probably the latter day, 
except that Mr Sears will see the Com. or some of them tomorrow.    in the 
mean time if you have any suggestions to make or wish to appear here, 
please let me know by telegraph or otherwise. 
  I am not determined whether I shall come home Sat night.   I wish to 
attend Probate next Tuesday (week) [over page] and think some of waiting 
another week to that end. 
             In much haste 
              Truly Yrs 
 Capt P. S. Crowell         M. S. Underwood 
  E. Dennis 
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